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Mzr. Chairman,

1. I have the honour to speak on behalf of the Group of 77 and China on agenda
item 133: Programme budget for the biennium 2010-2011, in particular on the second
performance report.

2. The Group of 77 and China would like to thank the Assistant-Secretary-
General, the Controller, Ms. Maria Eugenia Casar, for the introduction of the relevant
report under this agenda item. The Group would also like to thank Mr. Collen Kelapile,
Chairperson of the Administrative and Budgetary Questions (ACABQ), for introducing
the related report of the Committee.

Mr. Chairman,

3. The Group of 77 and China stresses the importance of the established budgetary
procedures and methodology based on General Assembly resolutions 41/213 and
42/211, The established procedures for the formulation, implementation and approval
of the programme budget must be maintained and strictly followed. '

Mr. Chairman,

4, The Group of 77 and China recalls that recosting is an integral part of the
budget procedures as established by General Assembly resolutions 41/213 and 42/211.
The Group continues to reject any attempt to undermine the compromise achieved more
than 20 years ago with regard to the budget procedures. Delegations cannot pick and
choose the parts that are convenient to them or try to reinterpret the provisions of those
resolutions. We recall that recosting has been applied to the budget of the United
Nations annually since the adoption of resolution 41/213.

5. Our Group reiterates that recosting is the revision process whereby adjustments
in the level of appropriations are made as a result of variations in operational rates of
exchange, actual inflation experience, average level changes and vacancy rates
previously assumed. It is essentially an attempt to provide an estimate of the level of



expenditures for the biennium. Any arbitrary modification of the recosting in order to
achieve the so-called "savings" would have detrimental effects on mandate
implementation on all budget sections and would undermine the priorities established
by the General Assembly, including on development related activities.

6. Finally, the Group of 77 and China takes note of the information provided by
the Secrctary-General on the recosting methodologies used by other international
organizations. We emphasize that the unique nature of the United Nations, including its
diverse international field presence and size of staff, means that recosting measures
have to be customized for its needs. The Group reaffirms that the current methodology
applied, as endorsed by the General Assembly in its resolution 47/212 A, is sound and
must remain unchanged.

I thank you, Mr. Chairman.



